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1) Received February 2021 Vehicle Gas Logs for review.  

 

2) Received the Town website statistics for February 2021. 

 

3) Received the Luray-Page County Chamber of Commerce March 2021 Newsletter. 

 

4) Received a flyer advertising Page County Restaurant Week.  This week-long event 

will be held March 14-20 and will allow restaurants throughout Page County to 

showcase their menus. To be entered into the “Lunch On Us Giveaway,” from 

February 11
th

 until March 13
th

, diners send a copy of their dining receipt to 

events@luraypage.com.  Gift certificates will be purchased from restaurants with the 

most receipts and given away during Restaurant Week.  For more information and the 

list of participating businesses, visit www.dineoutpagecountyva.com or call (540) 743-

3915. 

 

5) Received a flyer for the Spring Fling held at the American Legion Building (106 

Zerkel Street, Luray, VA) held March 27-28 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Proceeds to 

benefit Page One Food Pantry. 

 

6) Received a flyer for the Town of Shenandoah Spring Cleanup.  Cleanup will be from 

April 5
th

 through April 16
th

 except on Wednesdays, Saturdays, and Sundays that fall 

during that span.  Call Town Hall (540) 652-8164 to schedule a pickup.  Each 

household is allowed one dump truck load.  Items not accepted:  tires, brush, 

paint/chemicals, or remodeling debris.  

 

7) Heard a tentative date for the Town’s Clean the Bay Day will be April 24, 2021 more 

information will be provided when available. 

 

8) Received a flyer from the Shenandoah Computer Center announcing they can now 

colorize black and white photos.  Call Joyce Fluharty for more information (540) 652-

8773 Option 2. 

 

9) Approved payment in the amount of $8,000.00 to Constable Construction for the 

emergency replacement of 150’ of sewer main on Williams Avenue. Authorized 

payment to be taken from the Utility Capital Outlay Replace Existing Water/Sewer 

budgeted line item. 

 

10) Heard part time Parks and Recreation employee Kirk Comer will be leaving the 

position but the Page County Sheriff’s Department Inmate Trustee Program is 

resuming and will be able to help the Town. 

 

11)  Agreed to resume in-person Council meetings.  The first in-person meeting will be a 

Budget Workshop at Town Hall on Tuesday, March 23, 2021 from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 
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p.m.  Following the Budget Workshop, a Regular Council Meeting will be held 

starting at 7:00 p.m. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 


